## Monday, January 19<sup>th</sup>, 2015

The House met at 1:30 o'clock in the afternoon pursuant to adjournment.

The Member for Bay of Islands (Mr. Joyce) made a Statement to congratulate Lisa Young who was named the District Physical Educator of the Year for the western region by the Physical Education Special Interest Council of Newfoundland and Labrador.

The Member for St. John's North (Mr. Kirby) made a Statement to recognize the Wishingwell Road – Algerine Place Tenant Association for their contribution to their community.

The Member for Mount Pearl South (Mr. Lane) made a Statement to congratulate the volunteers who will contribute to the City of Mount Pearl 33<sup>rd</sup> Frosty Festival.

The Member for Bonavista South (Mr. Little) made a Statement to commend the members of the Portland/Jamestown/Winter Brook Recreation Committee and its volunteers on their work and commitment in developing the Jordan Wells Memorial Playground.

The Member for Port de Grave (Mr. Littlejohn) made a Statement to recognize St. Peter's Anglican Church, Upper Island Cove, which is celebrating its 200<sup>th</sup> anniversary.

The Member for Labrador West (Mr. McGrath) made a Statement to recognize Makaila Hudson for her athletic achievements.

The Honourable the Minister of Health and Community Services (Mr. Kent) made a Statement to provide the House with an update on the Premier's Summit on Health Care.

The Honourable the Minister of Fisheries and Aquaculture (Mr. Granter) made a Statement to inform the House about Government's commitment to supporting innovation in the provincial seafood sector through the Fisheries Technology and New Opportunities Program.

The Honourable the Government House Leader (Mr. King) gave notice that he would on tomorrow ask leave to introduce a Bill entitled "An Act To Amend The Electoral Boundaries Act" (Bill No. 42).

The Leader of the Third Party (Ms. Michael) announced, pursuant to Standing Order 63(3), that the Resolution of which the Member for St. John's Centre (Ms. Rogers) had given notice on December 15<sup>th</sup> would be debated on Private Members' Day, Wednesday, January 21<sup>st</sup>.

## Monday, January 19<sup>th</sup>, 2015

The Member for St. John's South (Mr. Osborne) presented a Petition from certain residents of the Province calling upon the House of Assembly to urge Government to ensure that the appointment of the electoral boundaries commission will not interfere with the legislative requirement to hold a provincial general election in 2015.

The Member for St. John's Centre (Ms. Rogers) presented a Petition from certain residents of the Province calling upon the House of Assembly to urge Government to strike an all-party committee on mental health.

The Member for Virginia Waters (Ms. Bennett) presented a Petition from certain residents of the Province calling upon the House of Assembly to urge Government to ensure that the appointment of the electoral boundaries commission will not interfere with the legislative requirement to hold a provincial general election in 2015.

The Member for Bay of Islands (Mr. Joyce) presented a Petition from certain residents of the Province calling upon the House of Assembly to urge Government to ensure that the appointment of the electoral boundaries commission will not interfere with the legislative requirement to hold a provincial general election in 2015.

The Member for Cartwright – L'Anse au Clair (Ms. Dempster) presented a Petition from certain residents of the Province calling upon the House of Assembly to urge Government to ensure that the appointment of the electoral boundaries commission will not interfere with the legislative requirement to hold a provincial general election in 2015.

The Member for Humber East (Mr. Flynn) presented a Petition from certain residents of the Province calling upon the House of Assembly to urge Government to ensure that the appointment of the electoral boundaries commission will not interfere with the legislative requirement to hold a provincial general election in 2015.

The Member for The Straits - White Bay North (Mr. Mitchelmore) presented a Petition from certain residents of the Province calling upon the House of Assembly to urge Government to ensure that the appointment of the electoral boundaries commission will not interfere with the legislative requirement to hold a provincial general election in 2015.

Pursuant to order and on motion debate continued on the Address in Reply and on motion debate was adjourned for further debate on tomorrow.

## Monday, January 19<sup>th</sup>, 2015

It was moved and seconded that when the House rose it would adjourn until tomorrow, Tuesday, January  $20^{\text{th}}$  at 1:30 o'clock in the afternoon.

On motion the House then adjourned accordingly.

**Sandra Barnes,** Clerk of the House of Assembly.